




•	 Tom Huston has resigned as treasurer. 
Anyone willing to step up and help us 
in this important position should please 
contact Carl Berberich.

•	 The chapter has $16762.92 in checking 
and $720 in cash from donated items we 
have sold.

•	 Habitat work is progressing on Cold 
Springs Brook, East Indian, Camp, Willow, 
Newberg and Mill creeks. Any calls for 
volunteer work days will come via our 
online mailing list.

•	 A 29 1/2 inch trout was taken on Cold 
Springs Brook despite the recent fish kill 
there.

•	 Next year the only HI work planned is 
a project on the Middle Branch Root 
through Preston starting at the conflu-
ence with Camp creek and continuing 1.4 
miles upstream. This is the largest river 
where HI work has been attempted in SE 
MN to date.

•	 Upcoming events are the veterans picnic 
in Lanesboro, Sylvan Park on Aug 9 and 
the HTU fly fishing Rendezvous which is 
in the Whitewater Park Group Cabins on 
Sept 12-14. This event is starting to take 
shape so check out our web site periodi-
cally for updates.

respectfully submitted by 
Frank Angelotti, HTU secretary

July 2014 HTU Board  
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: Seth Knight, Frank 
Angelotti, Phil Pankow, Carl Berberich, 
Paul Krolak, Ray Ricketts and Marlene 
Huston

Informal 
Fly Casting 

Evenings
WHEN: Wednesdays, 
starting July 9th from 
6:00 to 7:00 pm
WHERE: Riverview West 
Park in north Rochester

No sign up required

http://bit.ly/LaughingTrout

Veterans Day 2014 will once again be at Sylvan Park in beautiful Lanesboro, 
Minnesota, on Saturday, August 9, from 10:00am to 2:00pm. Gather with 

Hiawatha Trout Unlimited (HTU) and the WinCress chapter of Trout Unlim-
ited to honor our vets by teaching fly tying, fly casting/fishing, rod making 

and other various attributes of the wonderful sport of fly fishing. The event is 
held at the Lanesboro Community building and the ponds in the adjacent park. The 
Lanesboro Department of Natural Resources (DNR) fisheries will stock the ponds 
for the event and the local Lanesboro volunteer fire department will cook for the 
event. They do an amazing job and the ladies aid makes homemade treats. Good 
stuff. To any HTU and WinCres members that may have something you would like to 
teach the vets or if you just want to help out, please come join us.

Thank You to our Veterans

Hiawatha Trout Unlimited (HTU) will be holding the 2014 Driftless Rendezvous Sep-
tember 12-14 at the White Water State Park (WWSP) Group Center Cabins. Many of 
the programs from previous years, food, and fun will again be on hand. The WWSP 
Group Center Cabins offer a large dining hall, clean comfortable cabins, a shower/
bathroom house for men and women, group fire pit, and breathtaking grounds with 
the White Water River flowing thirty feet from the dining hall doors. It’s going to be 
a great weekend!

Friday after registration between 4:30 to 5:30 we will have a meet and greet. After 
the meet and greet, we will have supper and then a program. Mike Carpenter will 
offer a fly casting class called “secrets of the casting course” before the casting 
course contest begins on Saturday. Marlene Huston will teach tweaking your cast-
ing for men and women. Both Mike and Marlene are International Federation of Fly 
Fishers (IFFF) certified casting instructors. Bill Hinton will teach Spey casting and 
other casting instruction and Brad Eaton will teach casting as well. Both Bill and 
Brad are from the Lew Jewett chapter of IFFF and are also certified casting instruc-
tors. Jeff Broberg will offer two geology hikes with emphasis on the karst topogra-
phy of Southeast Minnesota and a Sunday morning class on spin fishing for trout if 
time allows. Frank Angelotti, Carl Berberich, and I will teach fly tying and help at the 
open fly tying so bring your vise and materials. No matter what level you’re at we 
can teach you something new and old. Carl will offer a class on his favorite dry flies 
for Southeast Minnesota. Frank will offer his rotary fly tying class and I will also offer 
a basic class on fly fishing knots. Fly fishing expert and photographer Wayne Bartz 
will teach two classes on outdoor photography. He will teach you how to take pic-
tures of the trout you catch or wild flowers and other outdoor beauty. Please bring 
your cameras whatever they may be, cell phone, digital, or more advanced. Wayne 
will teach you photography techniques and the beauty of taking pictures outdoors. 
You’ll love it. We will see if the Department of Natural Resources will offer nature 
hikes as well. George Spangler and Rich Enochs of the National Trout Center (NTC) 
will offer a class on bugs of Southeast Minnesota. We will have a hog roast Saturday 
night. You can sign up for the whole weekend or just Saturday all day or just come 
for the hog roast Saturday night. Stay tuned for more updates and prices on our 
web site. www.hiawathatu.org 

Yours Truly

Phil Pankow, HTU Newsletter Editor

2014 Driftless  
Rendevous

by Phil Pankow,  
HTU Newsletter Editor



DLF Custom Fishing Rods
6747 19th St SE

Eyota, MN 55934
Shop (507) 289-7680

	 Dan Fryer	 Matthew Like
	 dan@dlfcustomfishingrods.com	 matt@dlfcustomfishingrods.com

www.dlfcustomfishingrods.com

Rochester, Mn
Paul Myhrom
Sales & Service
Open Tuesday-Saturday

44 4th St. SE
Rochester, MN 55904
507-288-8888

www.minnesotatrout.com
Guide: J. Mark Reisetter

Lewiston Area Trout Guides
165 Whispering Pines Court
Lewiston, MN 55952
(Fifty Streams Within Twenty Miles)

507-288-5554
800-314-WELL

507-288-3224 fax
507-696-7191 cell

CThein1@aol.com   www.TheinWellRochester.com
7025 HWY 63 N. Rochester, MN 55906
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